
 

 

A Message from Pastor Callahan November 2019 

 

Dear Friends of Immanuel,  

“For we hold that one is justified by faith apart 
from works of the law.” – Rom. 3:28 

 

As I sit down to write this month’s newsletter 
article, Reformation Day is nearly upon us. As you sit 
down to read this article, the day has already passed. 
Nevertheless, this day is an important one for us as 
Lutherans, and moreover as Christians. 

Over 500 years ago a monk nailed his 95 theses 
to a church door in Wittenberg sparking what would 
soon come to be known as the “Reformation”. Among 
these theses, Luther wrote this, “The penalty of sin 
remains…until our entrance into the kingdom of 
heaven.” As a monk, Luther continually sought to atone 
for his sins, but could never find any reprieve in all of his 
works of fasting, continual penance, and even his acts 
of self-flagellation. In fact, as he considered his 
sinfulness, Luther only felt further and further removed 
from God and the love He promises to all of His 
children. 

If anyone understood that the penalty of sin 
remained until our entrance into heaven, it was Luther. 
That is why the portion of Scripture quoted above is so 
vitally important to our lives as Christians. Once, during 
my time at the seminary, I had a professor tell my class 
“The doctrine on which the church of God stands or falls 
is the doctrine of Justification by Grace through Faith”. 
As I have spent nearly a decade in the ministry since 
hearing that quote, it has grown more and more true. 
How often are we lured into the false belief, like Luther, 
that we can somehow do enough to earn God’s love? 
How deeply have we been conditioned to believe that 
we are the only ones who can make amends for our 
misdeeds and failures? That is how the world works, 
isn’t it? Commit an injustice, and you will be required to 
make recompense. 

But faith doesn’t work that way. All throughout 
Scripture we are reminded of our inability to do the 
very things we are commanded to do. “as it is written: 
‘None is righteous, no, not one; no one understands; no 
one seeks for God. All have turned aside; together they 
have become worthless; no one does good, not even 
one.” (Rom. 3:10-12), “We have all become like one 
who is unclean, and all our righteous deeds are like 
filthy rags. We all fade like a leaf, and our iniquities, like 

the wind, take us away.” (Is. 64:6), “For whoever keeps 
the whole law but fails in one point has become guilty 
of all of it.” (Jas. 2:10). Yet how often do you hear the 
false notion that you can somehow appease God if you 
“just have a little more faith”, or do something like pray 
more fervently, trust more fully, or dedicate more of 
your time to your devotions? Make no mistake, all of 
those are good things. We ought all to have more faith, 
pray more, and spend more time in the Word of our 
Lord, but none of those things earn us salvation or 
forgiveness. Those are all the works that we are called 
to do and, as Paul says in Romans, they are not the 
things that can justify the sinner. 

But we have something even greater than all of 
the works of our hands. We have the promise of Christ 
and Him crucified for us and our sin. We have a sure 
and certain place in which to place our hope and trust. 
We have a “Mighty Fortress” that will never fail us, no 
matter how lengthy or strong the assaults of the devil, 
the world, and our sinful flesh might be. One of my 
favorite quotes of Martin Luther brings the doctrine of 
justification by grace through faith home in a palpable 
way. “So when the devil throws your sins in your face 
and declares that you deserve death and hell, tell him 
this: ‘I admit that I deserve death and ell, what of it? For 
I know One who suffered and made satisfaction on my 
behalf. His name is Jesus Christ, Son of God, and where 
He is there I shall be also!” This is what it means to trust 
and believe that, because of Christ alone, we are made 
inheritors of the heavenly kingdom of God. Through no 
work of our own could we ever earn that great and 
precious gift, but “Jesus Christ…has redeemed me, a 
lost and condemned person, purchased and won me 
from all sins, from death, and from the power of the 
devil; not with gold or silver, but with His holy, precious 
blood and with His innocent suffering and death, that I 
may be His own and live under Him in His kingdom in 
everlasting righteousness, innocence, and blessedness… 
This is most certainly true.” May this gift of Christ, and 
Him crucified for you, always be the proclamation that 
is on your lips and the confession that is in your hearts. 
For this truly is the doctrine on which the church of God 
stands or falls, and it is the doctrine around which our 
hope is founded and built. 

          
  

Pastor Callahan 



SPECIAL DATES IN NOVEMBER: 
 All Saints Sunday, Nov. 3 

 Daylight Savings Time Ends, Nov. 3 

 ILS Veterans Day Program, Nov. 7 

 Veterans’ Day, Nov. 11 

 Drummer Boy Bazaar, Nov. 12 

 Food Offering, Nov. 17 

 Christ the King Sunday, Nov. 24 

 Thanksgiving Potluck, Nov. 24 

 Thanksgiving Eve Worship, Nov. 27 

 Thanksgiving Day, Nov. 28 

 

HELP US CARE FOR YOU: Your well-being is 

important to us and we want to pray for you! When you or 

a family member is hospitalized, we want to serve you 

with prayers and visits. Unfortunately, we are no longer 

notified by the hospital; please call the church office 

when you have any medical/surgical procedure or in any 

time of spiritual need at 217-442-5675.  

Prayer requests: we are certainly pleased to 

pray for your (non-member) family and 

friends alongside our Immanuel members. 

Please keep us informed of their needs. 
 

PRESENT TENSE: After “turkey day” came and 

went last year, a pastor challenged church members to 

ask one another not “How was your Thanksgiving?” but 

“How is your Thanksgiving?” After all, giving thanks 

should be an ongoing act. That doesn’t always need to 

be profoundly deep, either. A.J. Jacobs, author of Thanks 

a Thousand, once asked a philosophy-professor friend 

what he was grateful for. The shockingly simple reply? 

“Sometimes I’m just grateful I have arms.” That odd but 

spot-on answer shows the importance, Jacobs says, of 

being “thankful for things so omnipresent that they can 

escape our notice.” So … how is your Thanksgiving?  
 

CHANGE YOUR CLOCKS! As a 

reminder we will Fall Back one hour 

when Daylight Savings Time ends on 

Nov. 3. Set your clocks back one hour 

before you go to bed on Saturday night – 

you’ll get an extra hour of sleep and still 

make it to church on time! 
 

YEAR END GIVING: Per IRS regulations, all 

donations have to be received in the church office no 

later than December 31 to be considered a 2019 

donation. If they are received after that time, they will be 

put on the 2020 giving statements. 
 

“What you do makes a difference, and you have to 
decide what kind of difference you want to make.” 

—Jane Goodall 

AMAZON SMILE: As you begin your holiday 

shopping, remember that you can Christmas shop and 

support Immanuel! Online shoppers: please use Amazon 

Smile!! Go to: smile.amazon.com/ch/37-0806907 to choose 

Immanuel Lutheran Church as your choice charity; then 

shop and Amazon will donate a portion of your purchase 

price to Immanuel. It's a simple and automatic way for you 

to support Immanuel every time you shop, at no additional 

cost to you!  What a generous gift to our church!! 
 

DIRECTORY UPDATES: Please note the 

following address change in your copy of the church 

phone directory: Leo Milius is now at Autumn Trace in 

Rm #405. The address is 1287 E. Main St., Attica, IN 

47918. We will continue to update new or corrected 

contact information in the newsletter each month as it 

becomes available. Please contact Kim in the church 

office if your information changes or is listed 

incorrectly. Thank you! 
 

CAMP CILCA NEWS: Save the date! The 

Women’s Scrapbooking Retreat is Nov. 1 – 3. This is a 

time for women of all ages to relax, work on crafting 

projects, make new friends, and hear God’s Word.  Find 

out more online at www.cilca.org or call 217-487-7497.  
 

INGATHERING: The Women’s Guild will continue 

to gather Christmas socks and items for seniors, such as 

travel size hand sanitizer, lotion, and Kleenex, as well as 

mini snacks, life savers / mints, word search books, and 

socks for the November ingathering. We’ll stuff the 

stockings at our December meeting. 
 

TRUNK OR TREAT was a huge success! Thank 

you to all who participated and donated candy! We had 

cars decorated cute with pumpkins and fall décor, 

themed cars decorated like Jurassic Park and Harry 

Potter, and scary spiders, mummies, ghosts, and ghouls! 

HUNDREDS of families from the church, school, and 

community came and enjoyed the decorations and safe 

environment for trick or treating! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



THANKSGIVING POTLUCK: Join 

us on Nov. 24 at 5:30 pm! Thanksgiving is a 

time to spend with family… with 

our church family, too. That’s 

why we’re once again 

having our Immanuel 

Thanksgiving Potluck on the 

Sunday before Thanksgiving. 

At 5:30 pm, show up at the 

gym with a side dish and/or dessert 

and be ready to gobble, gobble, gobble! The 

turkey will be provided. Speaking of turkey, we’re 

looking for a couple. Please consider donating a turkey 

or money to buy one. Or if you want to give your 

culinary skills a whirl and make a practice turkey before 

the big day, we would love that too. Baked, roasted or 

fried – all deliciousness is welcome. Volunteers to set up 

would be welcome Saturday afternoon. For details or to 

offer up volunteer time or a turkey, please contact Tom 

or Mary Ellen Fricke: 
Tom: 474-2457 ● tomfricke@hotmail.com 

Mary Ellen: 497-7196 ● maryellenfricke@gmail.com 

 

COME, YE THANKFUL PEOPLE, COME! 

Plan to join us on Wednesday, Nov. 27 at 6:30 pm for 

our Thanksgiving Eve Worship Service. We have so 

much to be thankful for, and it’s good to come together 

with one another to praise our Lord and thank Him for 

all His blessings. Take a break from those Thanksgiving 

dinner preparations to come to church to sing “Now 

Thank We All Our God.” 
 

It’s time to start thinking about Christmas! 
While we don’t want to get ahead of Thanksgiving, there 

are some early Christmas notes to keep in 

mind in November. First, it’s time 

to order poinsettias. Order forms 

will be available in the bulletins 

Nov. 10, 17 & 24. The deadline 

to order is Nov. 25. We will 

deck the halls of the church 

and sanctuary for Christmas on 

Saturday, Dec. 7 at 9 am. We’ll 

have coffee, cocoa and goodies 

available (and feel free to bring something of 

your own if you like). Many hands make easy work as 

we prepare for our Lord’s birth this Advent and 

Christmas season. Please join us! 
 

CEMETERY: There is a door offering for the 

cemetery Nov. 3. Donations are used to help with the 

expenses of regular maintenance such as mowing, 

cleanups, repairs, etc. Prayerfully consider bringing a 

special donation. 
 

CAPITAL FUND DRIVE COMMITTEE:  We 

have $30,090 already saved for the next west side 

classroom windows.  So far this year, fundraisers for the 

west windows (Super Bowl Subs, Valentine’s sweets, PI 

day, rummage sales, 5 soup suppers, Men’s Club Taste 

of Deutschland, Kohl’s Cares Workday at the church, 

the concession at Danville Dans games, Hog Roast and 

Steak Fry) have raised $19,553!  THANK YOU TO 

EVERYONE INVOLVED IN MAKING THOSE 

FUNDRAISERS SUCCESSFUL.  The next phase will 

be the windows for the two west side classrooms, the 

music room and the cafeteria which will cost $26,960.  If 

you or a group of members would like to sponsor a 

window by raising the money for it, please contact Jo 

Van Hoveln or Wayne Mann.  We are planning to 

replace as many of the west side windows in the 

classroom wing as possible with the money that we have 

accumulated.  Right now, that includes the windows 

mentioned in the prior paragraph plus the boys’ and 

girls’ bathrooms. The contractor has not given us a 

starting date yet. It’s not too late to donate to the Capital 

Fund Drive.  All donations from small to large are 

equally appreciated.  Envelopes for this purpose are on 

the ushers’ desk and the Capital Fund Drive bulletin 

board. Questions? Contact Jo Van Hoveln.  
 

GIFT (SCRIP) CARDS:  The next scrip order is 

due to the church office by 1 pm on Nov. 11. These 

cards make excellent Christmas gifts/stocking stuffers; 

no fighting crowds for gifts that might have to be taken 

back to the store since the recipients can pick whatever 

they want. There are 2 order dates remaining before 

Christmas. Each vendor gives us a percentage of the face 

value of the card which is our profit; it can vary 

anywhere from 1.5% to 14%.  This provides an extra 

$700 to $1,000 income a year for the church, and it 

could be much more if more people utilized this 

opportunity to help our church.   Orders are not limited 

to the vendors listed on the order blank; if you want to 

order a vendor not listed, see if it is available by looking 

it up at www.shopwithscrip.com. Write the name of the 

vendor, denomination of the gift card, number of cards 

wanted, and total amount on a blank line of the order 

form.  There are cards available every Sunday in the 

hallway and in the church office during the week. 
 

HONEY SUNDAYS for the Dakota Boys 

and Girls Ranch are Nov. 3 & 10. You can 

have the honey sent to you to enjoy, or send 

one as a gift to your friends and family! You 

just need to fill out the mailing label for each bottle you 

order. They are asking for a donation of $10-$15 per 

bottle. Dakota Ranch helps troubled teenagers focus on 

life skills and being productive members of society. 
 



Drummer Boy Bazaar 
The Bazaar is coming up on Nov. 12 and preparations 

are underway. The meal is just $8 for adults and $3 for 

children 12 years old and younger.   

THE KITCHEN COMMITTEE: Volunteers are needed 

for kitchen and pie room workers. Contact Donna 

Toms.  

TICKETS are available.  Get your ticket and 

pick some up to sell to your family, friends, 

and coworkers! 

SILENT AUCTION: If you are willing 

to donate to the Silent Auction, please 

contact Janet Terry. 

BAZAAR WAIT STAFF: There is a 

signup sheet on the bulletin board in the 

hall for waiting tables.  Wait staff are 

needed from 10:45 am – 1:30 pm.  

Questions? Call Jo Van Hoveln at 431-1426. 

COUNTRY STORE/SWEET SHOPPE: We appreciate 

your donations of homemade candy, breads, pies, cookies, 

and cakes. Please bring them on Nov. 11.   

ATTIC TREASURES: Donations are needed for Attic 

Treasures (no clothes or books). Please bring your 

donations to the multipurpose room.  Nancy Purviance and 

Rosemary Hilton are the contact persons. 

CHRISTMAS SHOPPE: We need donations of new 

Christmas items.  

ARTS AND CRAFTS: We are accepting donations of 

sewn items as well as craft items. 
Bazaar Day is very busy and exciting.  If you would like to 

participate, call any of the contact people. 
 

CID LWML MITE BYTES:  Mission Grant #5 –

Internships for Concordia University Chicago Church 

work Students - $17,000 

This grant will allow CID, in 2020 and 2021, to make 

available to CUC Director of Christian Education (DCE) 

and Deaconess Students optional non-credit internships 

in the field of evangelism during the summer between 

their junior and senior years of college.  This pilot 

project would take place in and around Springfield, with 

each intern serving four weeks in one area church, and 

then four weeks in another – if possible, one city church 

and another more rural church.  Interns would develop 

and practice “real world” evangelism skills under the 

auspices of these congregations and pastors, augmenting 

their training and experience in this important part of 

church life.  The funds would be used for a small 

stipend, transportation costs, and meals for the 

participants 

How can I help? Pray that God provides men and 

women willing to become church workers and use 

this opportunity to develop ‘real world’ 

evangelism skills.  Support this grant by donating 

to your church’s LWML society mite fund. 

 

STEAK FRY RESULTS: The proceeds from the 

Steak Fry totaled $3,184. THANK YOU for making this 

another successful fundraiser while enjoying good food 

and fellowship! 
 

SAVE THE DATE for a great hamburger or 

cheeseburger meal and a $5 donation to Immanuel 

Lutheran Church! Rossville Family Restaurant will 

make this donation on Tuesday, Dec. 3 from 5 – 9 pm 

for any hamburger or cheeseburger meal ordered.  No 

coupon needed.  Just order, eat and earn money for the 

church. Let's have a great turnout and a great night of 

fellowship!  If you have any questions, see Sue Heidle.  
 

WOMEN’S GUILD: The November meeting of the 

Women’s Guild is Nov. 5 at 6:30 pm. Note that this is 

one week earlier than usual because of the bazaar on 

Nov. 12. We will preview items made for the upcoming 

bazaar and have a business meeting. Nancy and 

Rosemary are our hostesses. Hope to see you there! 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL: November Sunday School 

lessons will center on prayer. As we study “The Case of 

the Little Coat: Hannah’s Prayer”, we will learn God 

always answers our prayers and does what is best for us. 

November Bible Verse: [God says] “You will call upon 

Me and come and pray to Me, and I will hear you.” 

(Jeremiah 29:12) Sunday school children will sing in 

church on Nov. 24. The Children’s Christmas service is 

Dec. 22 at our 9:30 worship. We will begin learning 

songs in November, so regular attendance is important! 
 

WHOOO’S READY TO SERVE?! NOW is the 

time to sign-up to share 

your talents with Immanuel! 

Soon, we’ll begin working 

on serving schedules. Do we 

have any volunteers?? We 

would love to have new 

ushers, lay readers, Altar 

Guild members, elders, Communion Assistants, etc. 

Please call the church office to sign up! 
 

HELP WANTED!  We currently have some families 

at ILS that would like to send their elementary children to 

school here as well.  However, it presents a financial 

hardship. Even with the multi-child discount the cost can be 

prohibitive. Prayerfully consider donating to Adopt-A-

Student. Your financial support can make all the difference 

in a child’s life. Also, we have an opening for a part time 

aide. For more information or to make a donation, please 

contact Gail Garner, Director of Christian Education, at 

442-5036. Thanks for your help! 



  Immanuel Lutheran School News 
WHAT A BUSY MONTH OCTOBER WAS! 

Thank you to all members who came to and 
supported our various school activities! We 
had over 200 people attend The Great 
Pumpkin Night, with the scarecrow contest 
raising over $860. Thanks to all who voted! 
Tabby Hammer’s 3 year-old class won! 
Congrats! Enough money was raised that the 
entire school will get to enjoy a party with 
bounce houses and pizza! With frost on the 
pumpkins, the smell of leaves in the air, and 
harvest nearing completion we realize we are 

rapidly approaching the winter holiday 
season. There are many more activities we 
are looking forward to – keep reading to find 
out what’s in store. We sure hope you will 
join us! 

 

NEW PARTNERSHIP 
We have started a new partnership at ILS with 
the Danville Area Community College art 
department.  Dr. Ron Johnson from DACC is 
bringing three of his art students to ILS every 
Wednesday from 10 – 11 am to work with the 
K through 3rd grade students.  They will work 
with our students on such things as 
perspective, color theory, basic drawing and 
pottery. Both DACC and ILS students are 
excited about the possibilities! 

 

 

MOVIE NIGHT 
Our monthly family activity in 
November is a Movie Night! On 
Nov. 22, bring your lawn chair, 
blanket, and some pillows as we 
sit on the floor in the gym and 
watch the latest Grinch movie 
together.  It’s a good way to start 
the holiday season. And of 
course you can’t have a movie 
without popcorn and Kool-Aid! 
Members of the congregation are 
invited to join us – especially 
those with young children that 
would enjoy the show! 

 
 

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER 
 Veterans Concert & Spaghetti Dinner, Nov. 7 

 Closed for Veterans Day, Nov. 11 

 Teacher afternoon in-service (noon dismissal), Nov. 13 

 Family Movie Night, Nov. 22 

 Thanksgiving Dinner, Nov. 25 

 Noon dismissal with no aftercare, Nov. 27 

 Thanksgiving Break, Nov. 28 & 29 

 

THANKSGIVING DINNER 
You are invited to join us for a traditional Thanksgiving 
Dinner in the school gymnasium on Monday, November 25 
at 11 am.  Each class will give a short presentation prior to 
dinner.  

 

 
VETERANS CONCERT & 

SPAGHETTI DINNER 
We are celebrating our veterans 
on Nov. 7 with a spaghetti 
dinner and concert! The dinner 
is 5:30 – 6:15 pm followed by the 
concert. A free will offering will 
be collected to cover the cost of 
the dinner. You don’t want to 
miss it! 

 

BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION 
You can now use the Box Tops 
for Education app for your Box 
Tops. Sign in to the app to learn 
more about how to scan your 
store receipt. You can still clip 
them and bring them to the 
school office or place them in the 
collection box on the hall table. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

PREKINDERGARTEN CLASSES 
The twos are adjusting to school and getting the hang of things. We have been working on our 
fall projects this month and they love art! In the next couple of weeks we are going to start 
learning more about fall and the leaves changing colors and how they fall from the trees. 
  
Happy Fall ya'll.  The preschool 3's are loving fall.  We have learned all things Fall.  The class 
loved dressing up in their costumes and parading thru the gym.  We are getting ready to learn 
songs for our Veteran's concert.  We hope that you can attend the concert.  Happy 
Thanksgiving!! 
 
The Pre-K class has had a great October.   We studied fire safety and had a field trip to the fire 
station.  We learned about stop, drop and roll and how smoke rises.  We had the most fun 
spraying the fire hose.  We learned about pumpkins.  Ag in the Classroom came and taught us 
the life cycle of a pumpkin.  We made a necklace with beads to remind us of the cycle.  We took 
a field trip to Hog Wallow and each got to pick a pumpkin.  In God’s time we learned about 
Noah’s Ark and God’s promise with the rainbow, Abraham, Isaac and Jacob.  We are finishing 
the month with Joseph and his coat of many colors.  We had a great time learning the songs for 

The Great Pumpkin Night and are now learning songs for our Veteran’s Program on Thursday, 
Nov. 7th.  We hope you all will come. 

EARLY ELEMENTARY 
We had a "fantastic and fun filled fall day" at Hog Wallow Family Farm. We took a wagon ride to 
the pumpkin patch, enjoyed all the activities, and saw cute farm animals.  We look forward to 
our trip to Forest Glen to discover the changes in nature from the summer to  the fall season. 
The students will get to enjoy a special lunch, a wiener roast and delicious s'mores at the park. 
The first quarter has been full of learning and excitement. We look forward to what the rest of 
the school year will bring! 



  



Lutheran Ministries Media, Inc. 
5 Martin Luther Drive,Ft. Wayne, IN  46825-4996 

 

Toll free: 888-286-8002 

Email:  info@worshipforshutins.org 

Website:  www.worshipforshutins.org 
 

Making a Christ-like Difference!  

 30-minute Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod worship service 

 Produced by Lutherans for the homebound, hospitalized, … 

 Includes the Gospel, Epistle, and Sermon by LCMS Pastors 

 Music by choirs, soloists, and small groups 
 

“Worship Anew” Award Winning Television Ministry 
 

 Broadcasts weekly on:  Sundays  7:00 am  –  WTWO-TV2 (NBC) 

 Sundays  7:30 am  –  WCIX Channel 3 

 Sundays 10:30 am – TCT Network - DIRECTV channel 377 

 Broadcasts Nationwide ever Sunday:  DIRECTV channel 377 

 11:30 am Eastern; 10:30 am Central; 9:30 am Mountain; 8:30 am Pacific 

 Tune in any time online:  www.worshipforshutins.org 

November 2019 

November 3 (Revelation 7:9-10)                          “God’s Israel” 
Rev. Shayne Jonker, Faith Lutheran Church~Roanoke, IN 

“They have washed their robes and made them white in the blood of the Lamb.” Only the blood of Jesus 

will do. Your blood cannot cleanse sin. Nor can the sweat of your labors or the tears of your contrition. 

There is no such thing as sinless saints, only forgiven ones. If you say you have no sin, you're fooling 

yourself. Temptations abound, and sin comes all too naturally to the natural born sinner. But the blood of 

Jesus Christ, God's Son, cleanses us from all sin. 

November 10 (2 Thessalonians 2:13)                 “God Chose You” 
By Rev. Paul E. Shoemaker, Emanuel Lutheran Church~New Haven, IN 

To comfort the Thessalonians, the Apostle Paul reminds them, "God chose you to be saved." God 

comforts us with those same words. "God chose you." So that you may have peace, we are reminded He 

chose you to be with Him forever. 

November 17 (2 Thessalonians 3:1-13)     “Don’t Get Tired!” 
By Rev. William Mueller, Suburban Bethlehem Church~Fort Wayne, IN 

With all of the pressures that Christians face today, it is easy to understand why many of us are so tired! 

However, God, through the words of the Apostle Paul, encourages us not to get tired! Why? Because the 

Lord is faithful! 

November 24 (Colossians 1:18)                 “What’s Your Epitaph?” 
By Rev. Dr. Thomas Ahlersmeyer, Holy Cross Lutheran Church~Fort Wayne, IN 

An “epitaph” is a pithy statement that sums up a life, something you might see inscribed on a 

gravestone. What is the measure of your life? What’s your epitaph? 

 
 



SERVING IN... 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Elders  

Nov.            John Albers, Don DeMoss, Ken Kuhn 

Communion Assistants 

Nov.  3 Josh Christensen, Don DeMoss 

  17 Al Julian, John Albers 

 6:30 pm 27 Volunteers needed! 

Ushers 

Nov.                           Team “E” 

Capt. Denny Hilton, David Creek,  

Glen Natschke, Mike Ferris 

      Note: Thanksgiving Eve Special Service 

Nov. 27    6:30 pm   Team “B” 

Lay Readers                    

Nov.    3 Janet Terry 

  10 Jerry Young 

 17 John and Terri Albers 

  24 David and Tina Ammermann 

  6:30 pm   27 Volunteers needed! 

Greeters 
Nov.  3 Narthex John & Marcy Heeren 

  Chapel Kitty Lee 

      10 Narthex Charles Vollmer family 

  Chapel Charlotte Schendel 

  17 Narthex Bill & Joyce Martin 

  Chapel Carl & Jerry Young 

   Walter Harbison 

 24 Narthex Gary & Sarah Stuhr 

  Chapel Carol Johnston 

Acolytes    

Nov.    3 Noah Christensen 

  10 Rhylie Beauvois 

 17 Hannah Christensen 

  24 Zachary Davis 

 6:30 pm   27 Josey Clem 

Altar Guild 

Nov. Mary Powell, Tina Ammermann 

Money Counters 

Nov. Team “B”   Nancy Purviance, Martha Elliott 

Check Signers 

Nov.  Carol Johnston, Mike Ferris 

Official Acts 
 Baptism 

  Kayden Gnaden 

 

This Newsletter Sponsored By: 
 

Arnold’s Office Supply, Inc. 

 

446-9693   arnoldsofficesupply.com 

 

Locally Owned … Gary & Sarah Stuhr 
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Our November 2019 newsletter  

prepared prayerfully for: 

This newsletter also available on our website: 

www.ilcdanville.com 
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